










Begin forwarded message:

From: 
Date: 11 January 2022 at 17:10:57 GMT
To: parking.office@tmbc.gov.uk
Subject: New “No waiting at any time” Lunsford Lane Larkfield (North)

Your ref Phase 13-inf-DD/591/13

Dear Sir/Madam

Further to a letter I received signed by Andy Bracey, I am the owner of and
reside at  Lunsford Lane (North) Larkfield. ME20 6JA

I fully support your proposal to extend the “No waiting at any time” as it has
at times been impossible to proceed along this section of Lunsford Lane due to
parked vehicles. 

I note your comments that you are unable to respond to individuals but I can
confirm many of the residents within Lunsford Lane agree with my comments
that follow:-

I note on your plan there continues to be a break in the double Yellow lines in
the section of the plan I have copied below. 

Due to the break in the parking restrictions on this part of the Lane, many
visitors to the Country Park (who wish to avoid the parking charges) park
along this small stretch which is also on a bend that is sharper than it appears
on the plan. At times, this makes it impossible to pass the parked cars and
many of us are particularly concerned about access for larger emergency
vehicles both to our properties and to the emergency entrance to the lakes in
Lunsford Lane. I would have thought it would be particularly important not to
park in front of the pumping station where vehicles need access. 

Would you please explain why this section has been left out or is it just an
oversight? 

I hope you will respond to this valid point and extend the parking restriction to
include the small section that has been missed






